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5 June 2025
Dear Sir or Madam
New Primary School for Kings Moat Garden Village
I am excited to confirm that work to build the new Kings Moat Community Primary School is already underway. 

The state-of-the-art primary school will eventually provide places for 310 pupils and include a 26-place nursery. The school is located at the heart of the new 1,300-home community and will also include a 3G multi-use games area, and outdoor play and teaching areas. 

As the Chief Executive of Sandstone Trust, I am incredibly excited and look forward to sharing more details with you as the school building progresses. We are committed to making Kings Moat Community Primary School a place that provides an exceptional, nurturing, stimulating and inclusive learning environment where every child can thrive and that the community can be proud of. Over the coming months, we look forward to sharing more information with you about the school as the building takes shape, and as we prepare to open the school for our first-year groups.

Community Drop-In Events
To help local people find out more about Kings Moat Community Primary School, we will be hosting some community drop-in events on:
· Tuesday 17th June (4pm – 7pm) at the Holiday Inn, Wrexham Road.
· Wednesday 18th June (4pm – 7pm) at the Holiday Inn, Wrexham Road.
We would be delighted to meet you, introduce ourselves, including the Headteacher of the school, and share some of the plans for the new school.

Community Consultation
Before the school opens in September 2026, we are required to complete a ‘Section 10’ consultation. This consultation will be considered before the Department for Education will create a Funding Agreement for the new school. All state schools need to have one of these in place so they can receive funding from the Department for Education for each pupil that attends the school.

We’d like to invite you to complete our survey which can be completed here:
· https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/KingsMoatCommunityPrimary 
Printed copies of the survey can also be completed at the community drop-in events.  Our consultation will run for six weeks between Thursday 5th June 2025 and Sunday 13th July 2025.
Kind regards
Jason Lowe
Chief Executive Officer
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